
 

 

 
13 February 2018 OUR REF: 603069-01000 
 
Succession Development Corporation 
75 Dufflaw Road, Suite 203 
Toronto, ON   M6A 2W4 
 
Attention:  Brian Casagrande 
 
Dear Brian: 
 

Re:   890-900 Bank Street 
Transportation Brief – Addendum #2 

 
Parsons has previously completed an updated Transportation Brief and its subsequent Addendum #1 in 2016 in support 
of the proposed development located at 890-900 Bank Street.  At the time, the proposed Site Plan consisted of 160-unit 
retirement residence and approximately 17,000 ft2 of ground floor retail and 54 parking spaces.  There is now a 
new/revised Site Plan which includes the following updates: 

 A slight increase in units from 160 to 162 units; 
 Bicycle parking provided to meet the City’s By-Law requirements with 26 spaces;  
 Slight reduction in parking from 54 spaces to 50 spaces – meets City’s By-Law requirements;  
 No reduction in retail parking spaces; and 
 No change to the proposed lay-by that is to be maintained by the proponent. 

Given these minor changes to the Site Plan, no update is required regarding traffic impact or parking requirements.   
 
With regard to the proposed lay-by on Monk Street, we are advised through the attached memo from the Planner (Fotenn), 
that this lay-by is desired by the developer to enhance the nature of the development by: 

 Reducing the walking distance between the street edge and the front door of the facility.  This will help minimize 
the amount of tripping and slipping hazards for the senior residents; and 

 Improving the comfort of the pick-up/drop-off maneuvers.  Drivers feel they have more time to comfortably load or 
unload the vehicle without disrupting traffic on Monk Street. 

Given the low traffic volumes on Monk Street, from a transportation perspective, this lay-by will have no impact on the 
operations of Monk Street.  As the lay-by will help improve pedestrian operations to/from the proposed development, and 
as the proponent has agreed that they will be responsible for winter maintenance of the lay-by, it is recommended. 
 
Based on the foregoing, the 890-900 Bank Street development continues to be recommended from a transportation 
perspective.  Please call if you have any questions.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
André Jane Sponder, B.A.Sc. 
Transportation Analyst 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Christopher Gordon, P.Eng. 
Senior Project Manager  
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890-900 Bank Street MEMO 
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